My dear Sir Arthur =

I have consulted the members of our
Faculty, with the exception of Professor Smith, and they
have asked me to write to y6u, requesting you to recommend
that a sum of at least $1000,00 be paid by way of bonus to

Professor Smith for the following reasons:=

During the Session about coming to a close he has
practically - with little assistance-= done all the work usually
done by the Dean, and so far as the Faculty is concerned, his
work has been satisfactory., In addition, he has delivered all

the lectures required to cover his course.

As you are aware, the salary of the Dean, $6656.00,

hae not been touched. My information is that after providing
for the remuneration paid to the Professors and Lecturers,

the Law Faculty will add to its surplus some $7500.00. We

are, therefore, of opinion that it ids only just and right that
this bonus should be granted. It will not be considered as

establishing o precedent, but is paid only under the exceptional




